

CHRIST THE SAVIOUR C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

The Grove, London W5 5DX | New Broadway, London W5 2XA www.ctsprimary.org.uk | admin@cts-school.org | 020 8249 6800 | Headteacher: Mrs K.Tramoni

Friday, 25th June 2021

Dear Parents,

Despite the current restrictions, we are planning a number of activities to celebrate the end of term and the fantastic achievements of our pupils this year! A number of dates have been changed due to the Government's extension to the covid restrictions so please update your calendars.

Christ the Saviour Party in the Playground

We are planning a day of celebrations to mark our 160th anniversary on Friday 9th July and pupils will be off timetable for the day (Nursery pupils who do not attend school on a Friday will have their special party on Monday 12th July). Pupils should come to school ready for a party and dressed appropriately, for example party dresses, suits and ties or cravats. We ask that pupils do not wear jeans or sportswear, if they would prefer to wear school uniform that is absolutely fine.

Our celebrations will include a street party in the playground for each year group with a picnic style meal. Please pay as you usually would for a normal school lunch via ParentPay. The menu will be as follows:

Pizza fingers Sandwiches (ham, cheese or jam) Crudites Quiche

Jelly and ice cream
Fresh fruit
Party cake (Victoria Sponge)

Each family will be given a very special gift at the end of the day and we ask that children bring their book bags to school as usual so they can take their gift home with them safely. This will be distributed to the eldest sibling.

End of term Prize Giving Mass

This half term, as we learn more about the history of our school, we have been reminded of the importance of celebrating Mass together as our school community has done for 160 years! It has been wonderful to return to Mass, break the bread together, share a common meal, listen to the word of God and meet together in prayer.

Broadway Mass

We have changed the dates of our end of term Prize Giving Mass at the Broadway Site to allow us to invite parents from each year group and celebrate the achievements of all pupils.

Our Broadway Site Prize Giving Services will take place at 9am in Christ the Saviour Church on the following dates:

Year 3 - Monday 12th July

Year 4 - Wednesday 14th July

Year 5 - Thursday 15th July

Year 6 - Friday 16th July

To help us comply with Christ the Saviour Church's risk assessment and test and trace please complete the form below if you would like to attend the end of term prize giving Mass for Year 3,4,5 or 6. https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAlpOLSfk5OOtf_qxt2RYd1VNWU094ZfV7Fl3IJi59NGNHsLlwFqJrA/viewform

Grove Mass

Mass at the Grove Site remains unchanged. We have reopened the google form for parents to confirm attendance at the final Grove Site Masses this term. Unfortunately places are limited and we will have to close the form once these are filled.

Tuesday, 29th June Year 1

Tuesday, I3th July Year 2

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/IFAlpQLScVOsotjKsikw-eNhAV-YJOs0aRwrv4kFRWNLW9cfKnBtOSvg/viewform

Year 6 Leavers' Performance of Cats

Our Year 6 pupils are really enjoying their rehearsals for Cats with our professional musician Andrew MacMillan and dance choreographer Sophie Waring. Our performances will take place on the following dates.

Monday, 12th July: class 6RH Tuesday, 13th July: class 6RC Wednesday, 14th July: class 6YJ Thursday 15th July: class 6AB

Each performance will start at 5.30pm and children will remain at school at the end of the day so they have time to get ready and prepare for the performance. We are delighted to have a team of professional makeup artists who will be giving high quality makeup for each production. The performance will be approximately 30-40 mins long and children should be collected at 6.15pm from school.

We have allocated two seats per pupil in each class. Parents must complete the google document by Friday, 9th July to confirm how many seats they are taking as the seating will be organised prior to each performance. We are unable to accommodate babies in buggies or younger siblings and we ask that parents organise childcare arrangements themselves.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAlpQLSeOvi5sa9L4NnQAwabRc2K27pMj4IGtzwHxs45eSGWluKiGmw/viewform

Production fund

We have set up a production fund on ParentPay to support financing the professionals involved in putting together our Cats performance. We would be very grateful for voluntary contributions of £10 per pupil in Year 6. There will also be a collection basket available for contributions on the evening of your child's performance.

PTA

Our PTA have organised a number of fun activities to support much needed fundraising at the end of term.

Raffle Draw - The Summer raffle draw is live on Facebook on Saturday, 3rd July at 3pm. There are some amazing prizes so make sure you have purchased your tickets (additional tickets can also be purchased on Parent Pay)

Sponsored events - To mark the school's birthday the PTA have organised sponsored events in the week beginning 5th July. Each class will do 160 "things" that they will decide themselves from star jumps to shuttle runs. Every child will receive a commemorative badge and certificate, and the class with the most creative idea will each get a prize.

Www.virginmoneygiving.com/fund/cts2021summerevent

Ice Cream Friday - each Friday the PTA will be at the Broadway Site selling ice cream so bring your coins or cards.

Attendance

A reminder that the end of term is on Friday, I6th July. Holiday requests during term time will not be approved and children taken out of school early will miss really important transition events as well as celebrating the end of term with their class teacher and friends.

Reports

Written reports for pupils from Nursery to Year 6 will go home in book bags in the week beginning Monday, 12th July.

Best wishes,

Mrs Tramoni